RMDS EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

May 14, 2020 Zoom Meeting Meeting @ 6:30 PM

Attendance: Sharron Soos, Heather Petersen, Gwen Ka'awaloa, MaryJo Hoepner, Beth Geier, Joan Clay; Ginka Kubelka, Katie McGivney, Didi DeKrey, Natalie DeFee Mendik; Silja Knoll; Simone Windeler, Stan Adamson; Nancy Leonard; Dorothy Kapaun; Anclaire Spaulding; Katie McGivney; Lesley Hill; Cassandra DiPentino; Karen Harkin; Shannon Lemons; Stephanie Figgins;

Proxies: Arlene Rhodes to Karen Harkin; Beverly Swanson to Heather Petersen

Call to Order-President Gwen Ka'awaloa

Meeting called to order at 6:37 pm

Secretary - Approval of Minutes - March Heather Petersen

Stan Adamson made a motion to approve the March 2020 minutes as amended, 2nd by MaryJo Hoepner. Motion passed unanimously.

Heather went over a few brief updates on what is going on with our sport.

Treasurers Report Sharon Soos

Funds as of April 30, 2020

RMDS Checking Account \$40,435.43

RMDS PayPal (as of 12/19/2018) \$ 1,246.52 Total \$41,681.95 operating cash total

Restricted Funds as of April 30, 2020

Database/Website \$ 0.00

RMDS Scholarship \$ 4,992.29

Reserve \$ 0.00

TOTAL \$46,674.24

Database / Website Development By CodeGeek

Estimated:

Cost \$66,000 - \$88,000 Timeframe: 8 Months

Payments:

 1st Payment
 07/22/2019
 \$16,500.00

 2nd Payment
 12/18/2019
 \$17,875.00

 3rd Payment
 02/14/2020
 \$17,875.00

 4th Payment
 04/16/2020
 \$17,875.00

Final Payment = ?????

Total \$70,125.00

Estimated Due:

\$88,000 - \$70,125 = \$17,875.00

Donations:

As of 12/31/2019 \$5,735.00 Received in 2020 \$5,927.00

Total \$11,662.00

Payment Terms:

First payment of one quarter (1/4) of the quote is due before work commences

Second payment of one quarter (1/4) of the quote is due 60 days after work commences.

Third payment of one quarter (1/4) of the quote is due 120 days after work commences.

Fourth payment of one quarter (1/4) of the quote is due 180 days after work commences.

Remaining balance is due upon delivery, defined as the date upon which the website is approved on our testing servers, and prior to it being made available to the public via the Internet.

President Report Gwen Ka'awaloa

Here we are still with an uncertain future for our shows as USEF and USDF work on a plan. Some shows are moving forward in June but most are waiting for July. 2020 certainly has been an unpredictable year and our goals are in a constant state of change.

I pray and hope that our members and their families have been able to stay safe. We are trying Zoom for the first time as an Executive Board. It was in our plan but we thought most of us would be in a room together and only a few would be on the call.

We need to be very careful to listen to each person so we can move this meeting along. Our Region V director has updated us on the current USEF and USDF guidelines so we have a framework to move forward. Let's talk more on this subject at the end so we can get thru our agenda.

"One person seeking glory doesn't accomplish much. Success is the result of people pulling together to meet common goals" John Maxwell

Vice President Report Dorothy Kapaun

I truly hope all of you are mentally and emotionally well and healthy. I am hesitantly excited at the thought of life continuing in a more normal fashion. I am not the most social person, but I am so wanting to see all my friends again. This leads me to imagine how you extroverts are feeling about lessons, show season and clinics finally resuming! I would like to say it will be nice to see all your smiling faces, but as our faces may be covered with masks, this may not be the case.

I realize that some of us have been able to maintain our incomes through these past months, other's have not. Some of us will be able to maintain our standard of living; taking lessons, going to shows and clinics, while some of us will struggle to keep our horses and perhaps even our houses. If you are one of the more fortunate ones, perhaps you will consider helping someone you know that is struggling, even if it is not in a monetary way. Words and actions of support and love are much needed at this time, so let's do our best to give both!

Central Office Beth Geier

Membership

- Registration 548 as of 5/7 members for 2020; 71 new horses since October, 2019
- See reports with chapter membership totals.

Shows:

- For 2020: All May shows and events were cancelled so sad. Hopefully we can slowly start up in June.
- Discussion of what to do regarding refund of cancelled shows recognition fees. It was discussed and

Cassandra Dipentino made the motion that we ask if they would like to donate the fees or roll it over to the following year., 2nd by MaryJo Hoepner. Motion passed unanimously.

Education:

Keep an eye on the calendar.

Omnibus:

• Delivered.

Database/Website:

- Have been involved in several conference calls as the process continues. Very exciting.
- Build A Byte Barn-Donors of \$100 and more have received the donation letter. \$13,142.00 raised so far. Still waiting for all the pledges to be paid that were made at the banquet.
- Asking people that have refunds if they want to donate most say yes.
- Please ask your chapter members to see if there is a donor in the group or if they know of one.

General:

• Chapters receive free email blasts for educational purposes.

• RMDS Executive Board members get ½ price admission to RMDS events.

Banquet:

Renaissance Hotel is booked for January 16, 2021

• Will ask for a veggie pasta – no mushrooms.

Next Executive Board Meetings (2nd Thursday odd months-exceptions noted) – 2020

Executive Board Meetings: July 7, Sept 8, Oct 8 (budget)

BOG Nov 21

2021

Banquet: January 16, 2021

RMDS MEMBERSHIP -YEAR-TO-DATE

	2020	2019	2018	2017	2016	2015	2014	2013	2012	2011	2010	2009	2008	2007	2006	2005	2004	2003	2002
Members:	548	700	725	752	756	779	694	827	797	868	773	945	1030	1008	1036	1019	1151	1177	1162
Horses:	71	159	161	91	93	59	63	59	135	123	132	132	166	246	262	234	207	337	274
AV	35	39	36	39	25	29	26	27	25	27	24	15	26	12	-	-		-	-
BV	123	151	162	159	182	168	171	180	182	190	200	188	205	172	178	179	199	208	230
FH	36	56	70	57	73	79	76	64	65	71	72	75	76	77	74	73	109	103	115
GV	63	80	77	91	95	71	55	71	53	65	83	87	105	102	88	92	93	98	77
HP	100	162	164	169	149	156	151	176	190	208	226	256	265	260	259	251	267	283	278
NC	50	64	75	69	77	77	89	94	93	110	132	107	124	137	137	139	162	151	150
NM	31																		
ОВ	39	37	38	49	43	42	33	22	-	-	200	- 2	2	-	2	120	- 12	- 2	127
PP	55	87	77	89	63	70	63	62	44		-	-	-	-	-:	-	17	-	-0
WC	15	23	25	29	22	18	19	23	27	31	22	21	25	25	32	34	44	55	64
No Chapter	1	1	1	1	3	5	11	12	13	15	14	25	14	16	22	21	34	36	24
cs			-	Dissolved	24	35	47	52	63	115	124	115	127	126	143	130	137	155	134
PN				-	-		-	-			Dissolved	inactive	12	13	13	14	15	14	13
PR				*	Dissolved	10	11	18	14	14		-		*	-	-		-	-
TS				-	-	-	•	-		•	Dissolved	36	51	68	90	86	91	74	77
WA			- 7	-	Dissolved	19	21	26	28	24	24	20	7	-	F1			*	
TOTAL	548	700	725	752	756	779	694	827	797	868	773	945	1030	1008	1036	1019	1151	1177	1162
Juniors	35	66	73	80	86	88	95	120	117	120	134								
Amateurs	112	217	205	195	163	152	176	209	220	239	230								
Education	11	14	18	21	17	16													
Business	11	12	9/2																
Life	33/1	33/1	32/2																

Bids Discussion:

Central Office and Website bids are generally discussed and approved at this May meeting for a 2 year period. It was discussed that during this transition with the new data base and website that we extend the central office contract until January 2021 and then we can discuss a web person if needed after the transition.

Heather Petersen moved that we extend the Central Office contract to January 2021 and hold off on website maintenance contracts for the moment. 2nd by Sharon Soos. Motion passed unanimously.

Permanent Committee Reports Continued:

Adult Amateur

Michael Stevens/Anclaire Spaulding

Unfortunately, the AA clinic had to be canceled due to Covid, but there is potential to reschedule with George Williams next year. I wonder if it's worth discussing the budget, etc. and if in this situation the funds would roll to next year or not? Depending on what happens the funds could be used during Championships, obviously, but if we cancel shows, what happens then?

Anclaire Spaulding moved that we cancel the Team competition for 2020. 2nd by Cassandra Dipentino. Motion carried unanimously.

Awards Shannon Lemons

Shannon has been trying to think of how we'll deal with changing requirements for awards with abbreviated show season or not do awards....I guess it depends on how long we have to wait to show.

Communications Beverly Swanson

April e-Centaur

Brick Byte Barn updates. Thank you to High Plains for all the pics from the clinic!

May 2020 Centaur

Good content this month! Thank you to all who responded for the Dressage Symposium recap, and to Natalee Defee-Mendik for her article on producing a good video. Frances Carbonnel also worked long and hard to give us a biomechanical look at conformation - SAVE THIS ONE!

- Chapters, thank you all for contributing your reports!
- Again I would really appreciate everyone who has a regular contribution to please mark your calendars to send me your content (by the 8th of the month). Chapters, this means I need your reports ONLY for print issues the ODD number months.
- **PLEASE** encourage your students, fellow RMDS members, or other horsey friends to contribute remember, you earn two volunteer hours for writing articles.

June-July 2020 Centaurs

I have PROMISED to get Clare Adamson's scholarship article in the July issue - my apologies for spacing this out repeatedly.

Hopefully there will be more to review and write about if we can open for shows and clinics. As you know, it is all up in the air at this time.

Communications

Nothing new - staying at home.

Omnibus Nicole Bizzarro

It was received by folks.

Website/Data Base

Status report May 2020: RMDS web app project CodeGeek

- Scoping: Our final piece to finish detailed scoping on is the results/awards/reporting functionality, which includes any exports from the site, such as email lists and membership rosters. We're working with Beth to finalize the requirements of that portion of the application.
- Wireframes: We reviewed our second to last wireframes of the project, which covered how shows and scores are entered into the system. The final wireframes will be for the results, awards and reporting pieces.
- Design: We're finalizing interior page designs (for the public facing website) and will be ready to share those with the team soon. That will wrap up the bulk of the design work on this project.
- Development: We're in the heart of development for the public facing web pages, and have started to wrap up the membership signup and payment processes. Next steps will be to move the site to a development server so that we can start to QA those sections and enter content on the website, while the developer team moves on to the admin functionality of the site.

Education

MaryJo Hoepner/Pam Phillips

- Targeting TD/Show management and Judges Continuing Education for February 6 and 7
- Volunteer training -- having an 'in person' training looks to be not a great idea right now.
- Investigating how to do this via Zoom. No date in mind at this point Shorter training items (about an hour)
- could be handled via Zoom or Webex or other such method

Junior/Young Riders

Cassandra Dipentino

Well...All my/our plans went to heck in a hand basket, eh?!?! I personally feel that it would be way too difficult to hold this year's Summer Intensive safely. I would like to suggest that we do a 1-day clinic that resembles the High Plains Youth Clinic instead. I had already secured Gigi Britten and Sara Storch as clinicians and will reach out to them to get their thoughts. The board has quite a bit of discussion regarding everyone's thoughts. Cost for arena would be \$250, Cassandra will research how much the clinicians would like and work up a quick budget. We will do an email vote on that.

Marketing Christine Casillas

Gwen, Beth and Sharon discussed our situation with marketing and we will need to look into it. Nancy Leonard is going to get in touch with her and have her contact Beth.

Professionals Kathy Simard / Joan Clay

The Professionals Clinic with Lilo Fore was scheduled for April 25-26, 2020. Due to Covid-19, it has been rescheduled for April 24-25, 2021. No financial expenses were incurred.

Before the outbreak, it was suggested that we ask Ashley Holzer to be our presenter for the 2021 symposium. Kathie Robertson at USDF said she cannot give out Ashley's contact information. But she did send Ashley mine and put in a good word for us. I have not received anything from Ashley or her people. Another thought for 2022 is keeping it local with Janet Foy fresh off the Olympics. Maybe a focus can be what we Colorado/Region 5 trainers need to do to bring up our game? How we rate around the country and the world? Possibly have a discussion on the topic.

Due to the virus and the fact that if we have a championship show, it will be in New Mexico. We have not done any work regarding the Pro sponsored party at the show.

Scholarship Natalie DeFee-Mendik

Scholarship award checks were sent to recipients. Due to Covid 19, there is no activity to report.

Shows – Championships

Anclaire Spauling/Michelle Stevens

Heather discussed the decision to move the Championships to Hipico in Santa Fe, New Mexico and some of the things we needed to discuss in terms of staff, volunteers, housing, etc.

We briefly discussed 2021 RMDS Championships and further tabled this discussion further until July.

Appointed Committee Reports:

1. Western DressageNo report.

Simone Windeler

2. Nominating Committee – Chapter Presidents

Stan Adamson

<u>President, Vice President, Adult Amateur, Championships, Communications, Scholarship, Jr/YR</u> No report currently.

3. BOG - November 21, 2020

Heather Petersen

Renaissance in confirmed. The food is going to be spiced up.

4. Banquet – Beth Geier

January 16, 2021. Trevor Warner will be our auctioneer hopefully. Changing Veggie from mushroom to veggie pasta.

There was discussion of the format and the presentation. We are going to try doing more in groups for each level/award.

Region 5 Report Heather Petersen

We are in the middle of a new way of doing things for our USDF Executive Board Spring meetings as I write this. The world has definitely turned a different direction than we had anticipated for this year. I had expected to be in Las Vegas right now, watching the World Cup and having our in-person USDF meetings. Instead, we're working on solutions to the current situations by Zoom and it's quite a new and interesting challenge.

Currently, USEF has a competition "ban" in effect until May 31st, but by the time some of you read this, it may have been extended or we may have been released to return to competition. I know as a competitor, licensed official and show manager, I'd love to see everyone again, but I also understand the need for safety and social distancing. When horse shows do come back, there will be some new ways of doing things and it will be interesting to see how the year progresses.

The 2020 North American Youth Championships have been cancelled and the number of qualifying scores now needed for Festival of Champions has been decreased and as we see how things progress, other changes may occur. Please be sure to read your emails and if you are a social media person, please tune in to the USDF and USEF Facebook feeds. During our spring Board meetings, sites were selected for the 2021 Regional Championships and will soon be released to the membership by USDF. Stay tuned! The agenda kept us very busy for quite a few hours but a lot was accomplished and our leadership is working very hard.

I will hopefully be able to share more in June if we start to get back to "normal" or a new "normal".

I hope everyone stays healthy and safe.

If you have news you'd like to share, please let me know, we're happy to get it out and about for you.

Looking for someone to serve on the nominating committee for Region 5

Old Business:

- We have polo shirts for sale that are from the Horse Expo. \$25, which includes the shipping. Please contact Sharon if you are interested in one.
- Moving to a non-restaurant and quiet location? How do we continue from here? We do have our meeting room at
 Parker Adventist for the July meeting and we encourage as many folks to can as we can. Should we shoot for the
 meeting in person or continue on Zoom? It was decided to try and have as many people meet in person and the rest
 join on Zoom.

New Business:

No new business.

Shannon Lemons moved and 2nd by Stan Adamson that we accept chapter reports as written.

Chapter Presidents:

1. Arkansas Valley Nancy Leonard

Greetings from Arkansas Valley Dressage Association. We are, like all clubs, struggling with this new normal that we are all living through. Many of us are lucky enough to be able to ride our horses during this trying time. There are lessons being given with a strict protocol of masks when on the ground and social distancing. We have scheduled a clinic on Precision Dressage that will be facilitated by JoElyn Newcomb on May 22, at her ranch. One of our members is organizing a clinic with Sue Martin to be held sometime in mid-June. We are hoping to continue with clinics even though our spring shows have been cancelled. We are postponing any ground clinics as it is too difficult to follow safe distancing guidelines on the ground. Our meetings are being held on Zoom and it has been good for us to be able to connect virtually. We are all so fortunate to have horses in our lives that feed our spirits and our souls and a community to belong to that understands this. Stay safe, stay riding and be well.

Boulder Valley Stan Adamson

During the COVID-19 situation, we have abandoned meeting in person, though we did have a virtual Board meeting on March 30, where the main topic of discussion was whether to cancel or postpone our Boulder County Fairgrounds show scheduled for June 6, with a clinic scheduled for June 7, with Kathy Simard as judge and clinician. We have decided we don't know what the status of things will be in June, but we recognized that USDF has suspended all in-

person activities through early May. We plan to follow their lead, even though our show is essentially a large schooling show. We also plan to delay any proposed by-law/standing rules changes until the Fall.

As for Clare and I, our four horses are boarded just three miles from us in Broomfield. We have been out riding and working horses daily, except during the bitter cold weather, like Easter and today. The barn where we board is not busy, so we can easily avoid contact with other people. Otherwise we are staying home, and just walking for exercise and to walk the dog in our neighborhood, and wearing masks whenever we are likely to encounter people. Hope all can stay well and reasonably happy during this trying time for the whole of the worlds population.

2. Foothills Cassandra Dipentino

Sorry for the last minute report but we were waiting for our insurance company to get back to us regarding their decision to cover our June 7th show or not. After leaving 3 voicemails, I have not gotten a response. We still need to vote on it, but we are most likely going to cancel our June show. We sent an email out to our membership to survey what they would prefer in place of a show...the top choice was a Ride-A-Test. We have sent an email to Debbie Riel-Rodriguez to see if she would like to do a Ride-A-Test instead of a show. Hopefully, we can make something happen. I will keep you informed as I receive new information.

3. Grand Valley Arlene Rhodes

Grand Valley is lucky to be in Mesa County, where the infection rate is low and we have a variance from some of the state restrictions for events and activities.

The last two weekends in May we have member-sponsored clinics with Sarah Martin and Gail Hoff which will be located at private facilities.

June 6&7 GVDS is planning on our first schooling show of the year. This show will also be WDAA, WDACO and USDF Schooling Show program recognized. Of course things change week to week but we are open May 11 using just mail in entries for this show. Sharron Sarchet will be our judge and we will be at the Mesa County Fairgrounds. Each rider will be doing all their entered tests each day close to one another (not by test level) so that once riders have completed their tests they can leave the fairgrounds. We are hoping all goes well and the show is held safely and successfully.

Our Pilates clinic with Janice Dulak which is funded by a grant from The Dressage Foundation, was rescheduled to July 24-26.

We received a grant from USDF for a clinic with Jennifer Roth that was also to be held in June; due to restrictions back east Jennifer's clinic will be rescheduled to September 12/13.

Due to the change in the location/date of the 2020 Regional 5 Championships our August Recognized show will be a qualifier for the 2021 Regional Championships.

Looking forward to more events opening up soon in all our chapters.

4. High Plains Stephanie Figgins

High Plains Dressage has suspended any educational events of clinics as of now due to COVID-19.

Upcoming High Plains Dressage Events: Stay tuned for more information HPDS Board Meetings:

- April 14th, 2020 (Cancelled due to COVID-19)
- May 12th, 2020 (Cancelled)
- June 9, 2020 (On HOLD)

Meetings held on the second Tuesday of every month -- 5:30PM at 6796 Ponderosa Dr. Parker, CO

5. New Mexico Dressage

Membership Total: 32

Financial: Operating Account: \$5,161.11 Donation Pledges Outstanding: \$1,050.00

FUNDRAISING:

NMD-RMDS Board of Directors will be meeting on 24 May at 3pm to discuss the restructuring of the NMD-RMDS fundraising plan. Needless to say, fundraising efforts have been curtailed for the past two months. The goal is to restart event fundraising goal setting starting 1 June.

Maureen Mestas

EDUCATION:

Hell Canyon Farm will present clinics with Jeremy Steinberg at Hell Canyon Farm for the remainder of 2020. Clinic schedule will restart with the opening of the State of New Mexico by the Governor. Auditor proceeds go to NMD-RMDS.

NMD-RMDS is currently working on the budget, grant applications and faculty for a USDF/TDF 3-Day Symposium in the Spring 2021.

COMPETITIONS:

During the 24 May Board meeting, NMD-RMDS will begin to utilize the COVID 19 Competition Toolkit for planning and guidance.

NMD-RMDS has two USDF Schooling Shows for 2020:

30 August - Beat the Heat! at Goose Downs, Galisteo NM

7 November – Enchanted Fall! at Enchanted Horse Dressage Center, Caballo NM

NMD-RMDS has one USDF Recognized Shows for 2020:

17-18 October 2020 - NMD-RMDS Fall Flaunt It! I and II, Hipico Santa Fe

VOLUNTEERS:

NMD-RMDS will be focused on setting up their volunteer network for the remaining 2020 schooling and recognized shows, with an emphasis on 2020 Region 5 Championships. Planning for this will be discussed at the 24 May Board meeting.

YEAR END AWARDS:

The Advisory Group on Year End Awards and Recognition is planning the award system to begin with the 2021 qualifying season of shows.

GMO CHAPTER WANTS & NEEDS:

NMD-RMDS is currently seeking input and bids for upgrading its current website to be more interactive with calendars, fillable forms, online donations and non-profit store for fundraising. The logo for the club will also be revised for online and print use to include "Chapter of Rocky Mountain Dressage Society." The Board will vote on these topics at the 24 May meeting.

6. Northern Colorado Didi DeKrey

Spring is here! Those of us able to see our horses have been enjoying time with these wonderful creatures. I have both my boys at home with me, now. Up through April, I had "Rider" at a nearby stable in order to enjoy the benefits of an indoor arena.

The NCDA Board and Committees have not been idle! We will still have 3 judged events, thus, our members can start gathering up points towards our year end awards!

So here is what is coming up:

- June 6, 2020 Ride A Test with Julie Haugen 'r' and Western Dressage 'R'
- July 11, 2020 NCDA Schooling Show with Dolly Hannon 'S' and Western Dressage 'R'
- > July 12, 2020 "Improve Your Performance" Clinic with Dolly
- August 22, 2020 NCDA Schooling Show with Kathy Simard 'L'
- August 23, 2020 "Biomechanics" clinic with Kathy

Feel free to join us anytime! General Meetings are the second Wednesday of the month; September through May. Good food, good company and interesting topics.

Follow us on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/myNCDA

Or visit our webpage: https://www.noco-dressage.org

7. On The Bit Ginka Kubelka

We had so many plans for this summer! We have postponed our groundwork clinic until September and are hoping that we can still hold our Ride-A-Test on June 28th at Jane Swanhorst's barn in Cheyenne and our recognized show on July 18th and 19th at Spur Ridge in Laramie. We are also planning an equine nutrition seminar and hoping to do it in person, so we are holding off on that for a little longer. Our monthly meetings have been held on zoom since April. I was hoping that we could encourage some of our more distant members to join our meetings, but that hasn't happened yet.

I am excited that we finally have our website up to date again and that our Facebook page is managed more actively now. Please check onthebitdressage.com for updates on our events this summer!

8. Pikes Peak Shannon Lemons

Most of the members that I have talked to have still been able to have pony time during the lock down – hopefully that will keep us a little more sane! I know that I am serious withdrawal for horse show buddy time....

Obviously, we will all be adjusting our schedules for shows if and when they happen this summer (fingers crossed!).

PPDS has our RMDS show scheduled for June 20, and we will be jumping on the Zoom bandwagon next Tuesday, May 19 at 7:00pm to decide whether we will be going forward or not. We have already seen a lot of big shows cancelled, so local shows may be a better option for some this year, we hope, but we want a clear consensus from our members as to whether they feel safe doing so.

We will also work on trying to plan some things for the rest of the year. Here's to soon having real cocktail hours with our horse buddies! Stay safe everyone.

9. Western Colorado Lesley Hill

Firstly, we hope the Colorado Dressage community is staying healthy and sane during these tumultuous times. Things are VERY QUIET here in the Roaring Fork Valley. Strict protocols in place until last week left many riders unable to ride their horses, or even visit their barns. The silver lining is the wonderful spring weather we have been gifted, allowing us to be outside~ even if we're not riding. Almost all clinics have either been cancelled or rescheduled. One outlier was last weekend, when Janet Foy came up and gave lessons to a few lucky riders who were able to mount up. Janet is scheduled to return to our neighborhood in June if circumstances allow. A few other clinics on the docket include:

- 1. Gerd Heuschmann May 16-18 has been postponed hopefully we can do this in October instead.
- 2. Jennifer Roth, "S" Judge was due to clinic with the GVDS Chapter June 13-14 this has been postponed to September 12-13, 2020.
- 3. Visconte Simon Cocozza, Grand Prix dressage trainer and author of "Core Conditioning for Horses" was due to clinic here at HH Boutique with Marian Nilsen hosting June 13-14. This clinic has also been postponed until the fall.
- 4. Christophe Ackermann, who was due to return early summer, will not be aiming for an early fall clinic. As ever, please check our website and FB page for current updates on what we are planning. Happy riding!

Next Meeting is July 7th.

8:50 pm Sharon Soos made the motion to adjourn. 2nd by Joan and Winslow. Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, Heather Petersen